Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 17, 2011
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 17, 2011 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, Ricky Honeycutt, and Jeff Fogleman
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda

7:01 pm
The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from December 06, 2010. Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 5-0.

Old Business
7:02 pm

The Council moved the consideration of the rezoning request of Marlie l. and Ann R. King for property located on US 70 Highway East to the February Council Meeting.

New Business

7:03 pm
The Council then reviewed proposals for revenue bond attorney representation for the Town in regards to the Stone Street Pump Station Replacement Project being financed with USDA.  Manager Earp explained that the Town had sent out a RFP to approximately ten firms.  He stated that he had received four proposals and that a comparison spread sheet was in the agenda package.  After discussion, Councilman Lovette made a motion to accept the proposal from the Sands Anderson Firm for $5670.  The motion carried 5-0.

7:09 pm


The Council discussed the upcoming NCLM Advocacy Goals Conference.  Since there was no Councilman going to be able to attend the event, no action was taken to designate a voting member.
7:11 pm

The Mayor added an item to the agenda.  The Mayor and Council discussed the possibility of a mid-year salary increase/bonus for the Town’s staff.  Councilmember Allen stated that the Town’s employees had not had an increase since the 2008 budget and she wanted to make sure that we were able to retain our employees.  Councilman Lovette agreed but stated that he did not want a tax increase in order to fund a salary increase.  The Council asked Manager Earp what the cost of a 1% increase would be.  He stated that it would have a $10,000 impact on the budget to fund a 1% increase.  The council then discussed the option of a one-time bonus for employees. Councilmember Allen then made a motion for a 1% increase effective January 1, 2011.  The motion was defeated with a vote of 2 for (Allen and Honeycutt) and 3 against (Lovette, Fogleman and Boggs).  Councilman Lovette made a motion to award each full-time employee a one-time bonus of $500.  The motion was passed with a vote of 3 for (Lovette, Fogleman and Boggs) and 2 against (Allen and Honeycutt).

Manager’s Update
7:34 pm

Manager Earp informed the council that the Town had received notification that the Local Government Commission had received and approved the 2009-2010 audit.

Manager Earp then reviewed an informational memo from C. Edwards, NCDOT about roads and resurfacing projects to take place in the county this year.
Manager Earp then reviewed information concerning an IRS Notification on New Withholding rates for 2011.
Manager Earp informed the Council of the status of the Park’s concession stand replacement project, CDBG Rehabilitation grant project, status of the disposition of the surplus police car using the sealed bid process and he stated that he would begin the budget process for the 2011- 2012 fiscal year in February.  He also informed the council that Staff had completed the year-end budget duties and discussed the success of the Parks and Recreation’s line dancing class.
Open Forum 
Police Chief Felts addressed the Council and thanked them for approving the mid-year bonuses for staff.

Announcements

The Mayor announced that Department advocates would remain the same as last year.  

Mayor Boggs- Administration

Ricky Honeycutt- Fire

Jeff Fogleman- Public Works

Kelly Allen- Police
Lee Lovette- Parks and Recreation

7:44 pm
Councilmember Lovette made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
